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Mike Ryder called to discuss the MAERS report and correct emissions reporting based on stack test 
data. The EUPELLETCDRY stack has a max diameter limit in ROP MI-ROP-81846-2014 of 96 inches. 
This is at the outlet of the stack, the stack tapers down to the outlet. Stack emissions reported in 
MAERS use emission factors from required stack testing. The previous stack test identified stack 
diameter at the test port as 10 feet. The data from this stack test has been used to calculate emissions 
in MAERS. During the recent stack test (2015) Occidental discovered the actual stack diameter at the 
test port is 11 feet. In the future this is the data that will be used to generate an emission factor for 
emissions estimates. Mr. Ryder was concerned that based on the new determination of stack diameter 
the past MAERS estimates would be invalid and would need to be revised. I infomed him that the new 
data should be used in the future but that past reports do not need to be revised as they accurately 
reported emissions ased on the information that they had available at the time. c~ 
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